

TOWN OF PALM BEACH

February 6, 2024

Mayor Betty Resch 7 North Dixie Highway Lake Worth Beach, FL 33460

Re: Town of Palm Beach Renourishment Access

Dear Mayor Resch:

The Town of Palm Beach has the Phipps Ocean Park Beach Nourishment Project planned for FY 2025. A dredge will pump sand from an offshore source onto the Phipps Ocean Park beach south to Kreusler Park. The Town will also build dunes on the beach in the Town of Palm Beach just south of the Lake Worth Beach pier. To do this successfully, the Town needs access to this beach area for trucks to deposit the sand. While we do not prefer this access, the only access the Town presently has to the beach on the south side of the Lake Worth Beach pier is to utilize Town property that runs along the beach that joins the two (2) areas of the Town. A preferable option would be to utilize the Lake Worth Beach property at the south boundary of Lake Worth Beach limits. The Town believes this would be the least impactful to Lake Worth Beach and more efficient for the Town's contractor.

Please let me know how you would like to proceed. We want to be good neighbors, and our beach management plan relies on the Town's Beach Renourishment Projects. I would like to discuss these options with you in detail or have staff discuss with you directly. I can be reached via email at dmoore@townofpalmbeach.com or by phone at (561) 301-8091. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Danielle Moore

Mayor, Town of Palm Beach

Variett H. Dom

DM/lm